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Nederweert, The Netherlands – 31 March, 2025 
 
It is with a heavy heart that we must announce that NICES 2025 will not take 
place. Despite our immense efforts and enthusiasm to organise another fantastic 
edition, we have encountered several challenges that prevent us from delivering 
the high-quality camp that our participating groups deserve. 
 
NICES stands for connection, adventure, and exchange between scouts from all 
over Europe. Over the past period, we have seen great enthusiasm from groups 
from various countries. This makes it even more difficult for us to make this 
decision. 
 
Cancelling NICES has been anything but easy. We have carefully considered all 
options. Due to internal changes within our organisation and a lower number of 
participants and volunteers, it is simply not feasible to proceed with this edition. 
Under these circumstances, we cannot provide the unique experience which 
makes NICES so special and participants may expect from us.  
 
This is certainly not the news we wanted to share. However, we remain 
committed to making NICES possible again and hope to welcome everyone 
back at a future edition. 
 
As an independent organisation, entirely run by volunteers, we can only exist 
thanks to their dedication and commitment. We want to express our heartfelt 
gratitude to everyone who has contributed, registered as a participant or crew 
member, or shown interest in NICES. Your support and enthusiasm mean the 
world to us. 
 
Scout greetings,  
Your NICES Organisation 
Frank, Bart, Danny, Mark, Chris, Stefan, Martijn & Mathijs 

 


